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RECOMMENDATION





Consider a work with author position on AB 630.





ISSUE





Existing law outlines the responsibilities of the MTA.  AB 630 would add to those responsibilities, the requirement that the MTA conduct an analysis of security on the transit system in Los Angeles County, including services operated by the municipal operators.  AB 630 further requires that the study be submitted to the Legislature and be updated every five years.





IMPACT ANALYSIS





Assembly Member Oropeza has offered AB 630 in response to security concerns arising out of the terrorist attacks of September 11, 2001.  Assembly Member Oropeza chairs the Select Committee on the MTA and conducted a hearing of security issues on November 28, 2001.  At that hearing, MTA Board Chair John Fasana and MTA Chief Executive Officer Roger Snoble presented testimony about the ongoing security program at the MTA and the specific analyses initiated by the MTA Board.  Additionally, representatives of municipal operators in Los Angeles County also presented testimony about security preparations at selected facilities.





As a result of the hearing, Assembly Member Oropeza introduced AB 630 to formally require a study of security at the MTA and the municipal operators and to further require that the study be submitted to the Legislature and updated every five years.  





MTA staff has already completed the security study which was originally required by Board action and would ultimately be required by AB 630.  MTA staff had committed to working with the municipal operators to address security at their facilities prior to the Select Committee hearing and have continued that effort to date.  Municipal operators have responded by identifying the security needs of their projects.  In addition, the MTA analysis was always envisioned as a product that would require periodic review.





Staff has some philosophical concerns with AB 630 in that the MTA is, once again, the only transit agency in the State to be subjected to such a requirement.  The concern with implementing Board actions in State law is that a precedent could be set that restricts the local control of the MTA Board to develop policies for the agency.  





The MTA’s security analysis is arguably the most comprehensive review of any transit system in the County.  While the MTA study may serve as a model for other agencies, the same requirement is not being placed on similar transit agencies in other urbanized areas.





Furthermore, AB 630 would mandate a study with no provision for funding.  The MTA, Los Angeles Police Department and Los Angeles County Sheriff Department are currently compiling the costs expended thus far on the study.  MTA staff has communicated to Assembly Member Oropeza that the MTA would like to request State assistance in funding the requirements of AB 630 if the revenue becomes low.





Staff would recommend that the MTA Board of Directors adopt a work with author position on AB 630. This will allow staff to address the funding needs and mandatory provisions of this bill. 
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